DacCom PbC Ltd Executive Committee


Record from a Meeting held on 8 June 2006
Mark Jones
8 June 2006

	Attended:
	
	
	

	Corina Ciobanu
	Jeremy Cohen
	Trevor Fernandes
	Richard Gallow

	Avi Gupta
	Mark Jones
	Meena Savla
	Richard Walker

	John Phipps #
	
	
	

	# representing Dacorum and Watford & Three Rivers PCTs

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	Gerry Bulger
	Lynn Dalton
	Paul Heatley
	Mary McMinn

	Copies to:
	
	
	

	Dacorum GPs
	Dacorum Practice Managers


1. Summary of actions agreed:

	Mark Jones
	Write to Paul Heatley responding to his decision to step down from the Committee
	9 Jun 06

	Mark Jones / Mary McMinn / John Phipps
	Complete work required to produce a final draft business plan that can be submitted to the PCT and to the practices for their approval
	23 Jun 06

	Richard Gallow
	Set up a meeting with Sandra Briant to initiate a project on prescribing
	16 Jun 06

	Mark Jones
	Make arrangements for Rachel Lea to attend a future meeting of the Executive
	End-Jul


2. Paul Heatley:

Paul has decided to step down from the Committee, for personal reasons.  Mark will write to express our appreciation of his support to date and our good wishes.  

3. Business plan:

The draft dated 24 May 06 was agreed by the group as a good basis for the plan, subject to changes detailed below.

· Success criteria (b) should be amended to reflect current plans for the Urgent Care Centre.  The amended criteria should specify the delivery of clinical input to the design and commissioning of an Urgent Care Centre locally.  

· The project on consultant-to-consultant referrals should be deleted, as this is best left to the PCT.

· The plan should specify the respective financial responsibilities of DacCom and of the PCT.

· DacCom’s role in decisions regarding the use of savings should be specified as detailed in item 4 below.

John Phipps had transferred information from the draft plan to the PCT template.  This was discussed with Mark after the meeting.  Mark and John will work together to fill in any gaps and generate a document that can be submitted to the PCT and to the practices for their approval.  We must be mindful of our previous commitment to the practices that agreement of the business plan represents a go/no-go decision to be made by the practices and not by the Executive alone.

4. Progressing items from the plan:

General

Following the model established successfully for COPD and Heart Failure pathways, projects will be progressed outside the Executive as far as possible by assigned project leads.  Leads will report progress to the Executive from time to time and will flag where support is needed.  Project leads were agreed (or confirmed) as follows:

· CAS / Referrals Management – Gerry Bulger and Avi Gupta

· Follow-ups – Trevor Fernandes

· COPD / Heart Failure – Corina Ciobanu

· Urgent Care Centre – Meena Savla and Jeremy Cohen

· Frequent Fliers – Richard Walker

· Prescribing – Richard Gallow

· Business Plan for 2007/8 – Mark Jones and Mary McMinn

The context within which we operate is evolving, with increasing political commitment to bring budgets into balance by the financial year-end, come what may.  PCTs are under great pressure to do whatever is necessary, including cuts to services and staff.  Such action is supported by the DoH.  We can expect decisions to be made locally within the next several days.  In this context, we need to provide effective input to the recovery plan to minimise adverse effects.

Savings and budgets

Budgets will be assigned to DacCom in line with the business plan and, where appropriate, portions of these can be ‘blocked back’ to the PCT.  However, it must be clear in the plan that the PCT retains overall financial responsibility.  We have always considered financial incentives for practices to take on a commissioning role were an illusion, and an unwelcome distraction.  Our objective is to achieve clinical engagement with the PCT and the acute trust, to secure best value for our patients in the use of whatever budget is available.  We do not want to play a political game of “pass the budget”.  We are happy to deliver clinical engagement and to take our share of financial responsibility.  However, we believe there should be a joint decision, involving both the PCT and DacCom, regarding the use of any savings on budget, irrespective of whether these arise from projects managed by DacCom or by the PCT.

CAS

In the current political climate, the CAS will proceed with or without us.  The advantage of taking ownership is that we can then determine the structure of the CAS and the manner in which it operates.

Urgent Care Centre

This is a high priority item, due to the very high cost associated with patients turning up at A&E.  Costs per treatment are high, but these escalate substantially if the patient is admitted (£800).  Admission may be clinically necessary or may arise through ‘game playing’ to meet waiting time targets. But the cost is the same!  There is a significant amount of inappropriate self-referral.  Advice given by NHS Direct is a factor, as is the proximity of many patients in Dacorum to HHGH.  Much of the work could be done in a primary care setting.  So there are very good arguments in favour of Urgent Care Centres, as a front for A&E at both Hemel and Watford.  4 options nave been presented for public consultation, involving changes at both sites.  We might expect a rationalisation of services at Hemel, with an Urgent Care Centre, diagnostics, outpatients, etc but the loss of overnight care.

Ideally, the Urgent Care Centre would be able to integrate out of hours provision (the current contract with Harmoni ends in October 2007), nursing services and GP services.  We have discussed the possibility that the Urgent Care Centre could be given some next-day appointments by each practice.  However, we must be careful to ensure that patients do not abuse this as a means to obtain an early appointment.  Effective telephone triage and good IT support will be critical in minimising inappropriate walk-ins.

Dacorum practices could consider forming a consortium to be the provider for the Urgent Care Centre.  Harmoni would also be well placed to bid.

We must ensure our engagement in the planning process, not only to ensure the best possible outcome for patients but also to ensure funding is not removed from primary care.  This could occur if practices refer urgent cases to the Urgent Care Centre, in which case it could be seen that access targets are not met.

5. Status report:

The report dated 24 May was agreed as accurate.

6. Requests to attend future meetings:

a) Sandra Briant

Sandra asked for time to talk to the group about indicative prescribing budgets and proposed work on prescribing this year.  Prescribing is an area where we might be able to achieve worthwhile savings without impact on patient care.  John Phipps confirmed that commissioning groups are required to include prescribing in their remit.

We agreed to include prescribing in our list of projects for the business plan.  Richard Gallow will lead, at least for the time being.  He will set up a meeting with Sandra, including other Executive members as appropriate.  Thereafter the project will continue on the same basis as others in the business plan (as described above).

b) Rachel Lea

Rachel works for the LMC as the LMC/PCT Liaison Manager.  She is taking a role in facilitating the relationship between commissioning groups in Beds/Herts and in coordinating support from the LMC as required.  We agreed that Rachel was welcome to attend a future meeting.  Mark will arrange this.

7. Next meeting

Thursday 22 June 1 – 2pm (lunch from 12.30) at Fernville Surgery

	
	



